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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Southington Police Department

	
	March 9, 2010 @ 7:30 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (22):
	Members Absent (13)
	Guests (1):  

	Beaupre, Ed

Cichon, Tom

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Gendreau, Paul (Field Main.)
Greco. Vinny (Vice Pres.)
Izzo, Robyn

Lindsay, Jim

Parks, Ralph (Equip.)
Paterson, John

Riccardi, TJ (Treas)
Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (Pres.)
St. Amand, Eric (Secr.)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadolowski Richard

White, Bruce

White, Michelle (Treas)
Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill
	Arduini, Bob

Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

D'Andrea, Mike

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Vinny

Macala, Paul

Marotto, Donna

Parks, Linda

Zesut, Janet
	Lamkins, Jon (minors division mgr)


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were twenty-two (22) members present including eight (8) officers and one (1) guest.  The February 2010 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Steve Vitale, Second: Jim Ferrante
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided the 2010 financial report.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  Motion: Jim Lindsay, Second: Tom Cichon
MW provided an update on the new freezer for the concession stand.  The freezer will be delivered and installed in two (2) more weeks.  MW also reported that the League was able to obtain a discount on paper products though the same company that the freezer was purchased through.  Warehouse Store Fixture Company was able to provide a fifty (50) percent discount on all paper products.

MW needs to follow up with John Biedler on the status of the 2009 tax return.

The concession stand health inspection is scheduled for April 9th.  MW will be cleaning up the concession stand during Field Cleanup Day on March 27th.

TJ Riccardi provided an update on the upgrade to the security system.  Maximum Security quoted the League a price of $2,600 annually with a monthly monitoring fee of $28 for the concession stand, storage shed and the upper field house.  It was recommended that heat detectors be installed instead of smoke detectors due to freezing issues during the colder months.  The possibility of not including upper field house as part of the security upgrade was talked about due to the additional cost and wireless issues (MW will follow up).  The board will hold off on a decision until next meeting in order to get more quotes from other vendors
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) provided an update on managers and coaches for upcoming season.  He has been working primarily with the High School division and is hoping to have five (5) teams this season if coaches are available.

VG stated that he will be working on the game scheduling with Ed Beaupre.  He will also be emailing out to the division managers the practice schedules for the weeks leading up to the start of the season.  

VG mentioned that he was talking with Jenn Hapanowicz of USA Elite Training about putting together some various clinics for the coaches and for pitching.  The dates for these will be determined at a later date.
Ed Beaupre commented on the pricing structure for the umpires scheduled to work the Minors and Majors divisions.  His recommendation was to go with $30 per game for the Minors and $35 per game for the Majors games.  This proposal was accepted and approved by the Board.  Motion:  John Zazzaro, Second:  Rich Wadolowski.
JS will be discussing with Bob Arduini the possibility of having a nightly sponsor for the league games.

FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau (PG) reported on the status of field supplies.  He informed that most field supplies still need to be ordered.
PG needs to get with Chris Babon regarding the sprinklers and the water lines.  The league is looking to install spouts behind the backstops and use one (1) inch hoses to water down the infields.  
PG will need to call the town to have the water turned back on for the field clean up days.  He will also need to contact the town to discuss picking up the leaves and acorns at the park.  PG stated that there is no new status updates on the removal of the tree near field 7.  

PG gave an update on the status of the surrounding area around the picnic pavilion.  Based on research, it seems that laying down woodchips would be the best option for now.
PG had nothing new to report regarding the tracked pitching rubbers for field 7.  PG will follow up with Hadfield’s Sports to research and price them out.
PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) reported on player registrations received so far.  The total number of players registered was five-hundred-eighty-six (586).  The breakdown per division is as follows:  T-Ball: forty-three (43), Farm: one-hundred-twenty-eight (128), Seniors: one-hundred-four (104), High Schools: fifty-eight (58), Minors: one-hundred-twenty-five (125), and Majors: one-hundred-twenty-five (125).  NS reported that the Seniors division registration is closed and that there were limited numbers of spots available for all other divisions.
NS reports that the division draft for Minors, Majors & Seniors were completed the prior week.
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Ralph Parks (RP) provided an update on uniforms and equipment.  

Uniform shirts will be ready by 22nd

Currently have umpire masks, chest protectors, clickers


Getting synthetic practice balls from Hatfields


Received scorebooks, icepacks, mouth guards

Purchased four (4) new pitching machines


Need to order uniforms for new High School division team


Equipment bags being delivered to both league nights to be distributed


Ordering three (3) sets of catchers gear for Senior division


Need extra helmets for High School division
RP indicated that a new process for getting equipment bags returned and checked in is going to be reviewed.  Ed Beaupre suggested having playoff schedule available and picking up bags after elimination games.

RP mentioned that the fire inspection is scheduled for April 4th.  RP will need to coordinate with Michelle White on this.
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Park & Rec. Meeting
JS reports:  The Park & Rec. meeting from March 3rd was discussed.  Below is the transcript from the meeting minutes.

MINUTES:

Commissioner Fasulo made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Palmieri, to accept the Minutes of the February 3, 2010 meeting as submitted. Motion carried unanimously.

VISITORS:

2. Bob Arduini and Jim Sarantides – Southington Girls Softball League. Mr. Arduini, vice president of the league, introduced the new president, Jim Sarantides. Mr. Sarantides handed out a calendar of the SGSL events for the year. Opening ceremonies are April 24. Some of the events were highlighted. Fall Ball is 8 weeks through November followed by fall cleanup. Mr. Sarantides said he needs the lower fields for a few weekends. Mr. Masci asked him to come in to see him regarding availability because he has a couple of groups, service clubs, etc. that use the fields. An updated list of commissioners’ names and phone numbers was presented. Everyone thanked him for the list and the calendar which was impressive. Commissioner Palmieri said all the leagues should provide something like this.

Mr. Sarantides spoke about a problem that has occurred a few times when the fields had been groomed for a game but then was cancelled due to rain. Sometimes kids will use the fields and play in the mud, ruining the fields. Police were called but said they had no authority to remove them from the field as it is public property. He asked if there was anything that could be done about it. Mr. Masci said that he would be contacted about the 99-year lease. If the league is leasing the fields, the other people could be asked to move. Commissioner LaPorte said this was discussed before. No one can play on that field without a permit. Mr. Masci will send a letter to the Police Department regarding the need for a permit so the officers on duty will be aware of it.

JS recognized and thanked John Paterson and Ed Beaupre for their contributions to the league and commented on how the League was viewed by the Park & Rec. Department as the best in opportunity and communication.

Insurance
JS reported that the League needs to make sure that future activities are allowable per the current insurance policy.  Items such as dunk tanks and “inflatable jumpers” that were used during last year’s opening day ceremonies are not allowed per the current insurance policy.
Rule Changes
JS reported that the proposed rule changes introduced at the last Board meeting were discussed at the manager’s meeting as well as at the league drafts.  The consensus of the coaches was that they were in favour of the proposed changes.  JS also noted that the changes were researched against other league practices as a way to help develop pitching.  
All the following proposed rule changes from last month’s meeting were motioned to vote on and were accepted by the Board.

1. Minor/Major/Senior/High School Modification

a. To maintain competition throughout the length of an entire game once a team is trailing by 10 or more runs a pitcher that has reached the maximum number of allowable innings is allowed to keep pitching.  Pitchers may only re-enter a game one time as a pitcher. (Regular Season Only)
2. High School & Senior Division Rule Modification

a. A pitcher will be allowed to pitch a maximum of five (5) innings per game.

i. This would replace the maximum innings pitched per week rule

3. Minor Division Rule Modification

a. Base-on-ball will be awarded on the 6th called ball to a batter

i. Encourages batters to swing, reduce number of walks, increase number of balls on play, maintain integrity of strike zone for development

b. The distance between bases is sixty (60) feet for Minors.

i. Make consistent with PONY rule for age bracket & allow for defensive putouts

4. Division Name Change

a. “T-Ball” division renamed to “Rookie” Division

i. Better describe division game play
An additional rule change was proposed for the Minors division to change the maximum batters per inning from nine (9) players to eight (8) players.  This additional rule change was motioned to vote on and was accepted by the Board.

By-Law Changes
The following By-Law proposed at the last Board meeting was motioned to vote on and accepted by the Board.
This Constitution & By-Laws extend to the Southington Lightning Girls Travel Softball Program (the “Program”), a fast pitch girls travel softball organization and an affiliate of the SGSL.  The Program will on an annual basis appoint a Travel Coordinator who will on a regular basis provide updates to the SGSL and its Board of Directors on the Program’s activities.

The decision on where to place the new By-Law in the current League Constitution was tabled until the next Board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Field Maintenance Contract
The Board voted to accept a bid from Cary Shaw to continue maintaining the fields for the 2010 season.  The bid was for a rate of $45 per hour.  
Hit, Run, Throw Competition
JS reported that the League was looking into hosting a Hit, Run & Throw competition sponsored by AquaFina.  NS volunteered to research and get back to the League on the possibility of having such an event this season.
Player/Parent Meeting
JS reported that the Player/Parent meetings were coming up on March 22nd & 24th.  The League is looking for volunteers to help setup the team tables before, during and after each meeting.

Additional Updates
John Paterson informed the Board that the Southington Board of Education is looking for a 4% budget increase and the Park and Recreation Department is looking for an 8% budget increase the Town this year.  The intent of the information was to get awareness about possible budget cuts which could lead to cuts in Middle School sports.

BOARD ELECTIONS

No new members were approved.
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted at 8:50 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 6th at 7:30 pm at the Panthorn Park Meeting Room.
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